Horsham and Newton St Faiths Parish Council

       Minutes of the Annual Parish Meeting held in St.Faith’s Mission Room on Mon. April 25th. 2016 at 7.00 pm
Present:
Mr R Cushing (Chairman), Mr.J.Graves (Clerk)

Seven Councillors, Three Electors.
Mr.Dan Roper  NCC and BDC member

Apologies: None 
1. Minutes of the 2015 parish meeting were read by the Clerk, agreed and signed.

2. Fuel Allotment Charity The chairman Mr.Paul Elsegood gave details of the year’s activities and stated that £8,855 had been given in grants and the balance carried forward was £16,146. A set of accounts was given to the Clerk for parish records.

3. County and District Council Reports  Mr.Roper said that the NDR was now well under way with a target date to finish by the end of 2017. The County Council had increase their share of the precept by 3.99% to ensure continuation of vital services. The debate on devolution and an elected mayor for Norfolk, Suffolk and Cambridgehire was ongoing. He was asked to check whether the increase in HGV traffic on Old Norwich Road was connected to work on the NDR.
4. Police Report  PCSO Helen Emmerson reported that there had only been one recorded crime in the parish during March. She was asked about parking near the school and also in Coltishall Lane and said that as there were no restrictions in place, no offences were being committed.
5. Airport Committee Report Mr.S.Fidler said that the engine test facility was now fully commissioned, the proposed airopark was on hold due to lack of funding and work on the hangar refurbishment for the aviation academy was well under way. Flybe, Thompson and First Choice were increasing their available holiday flights and destinations.
6. Draft Parish Council Accounts The Clerk distributed copies to all present. He explained that in addition to the increased precept income the Council had received £5,678 in Community Infrastructure Levy and New Home Bonus during the year which resulted in a balance carried forward of £16,455. The Council had replaced two street lights and purchased a defibrillator during the year.
Chairman’s Annual Report was given by Mr.Cushing 

The year started with elections at all levels including the Parish Council. Only 9 candidates came forward for 11 seats and the election was therefore uncontested. At the first meeting the Council decided not to co-opt so soon after the election as residents had just had the opportunity to be nominated. Members also recorded their appreciation to Peter Woodcock who had stood down after over 40 years on the Parish Council.

The street light in Beck Lane was replaced several years after being hit by a vehicle and this was paid for by Community Infrastructure Levy which the Council now receives from all new buildings in the parish.

The Clerk market tested the street light maintenance contract and the council insurance and was able to secure savings of over £2,300 per year.

I am pleased to say that all allotments at both the Waterloo and Blind Lane sites are let and all rents have been received. At Blind Lane additional laurel hedging has been planted to fill gaps in the cemetery hedge where earlier planting had died away.

The main additional facility provided by the Parish Council this year has been the Community Access Defibrillator which is stored in a cabinet on the wall of the Medical Centre. This is accessed via the 999 service when the caller will be given instructions on how to get it if this is seen as appropriate. The unit itself is automated with visual and audible instructions.

One of the next priorities is to improve the safety surfaces at both sets of swings and various alternatives are being investigated.

The years ahead will see a considerable amount of disruption in the area due to the NDR construction which, although only having a small impact on the parish will make significant differences to the way residents travel to other areas.

7. Any other business  Residents drew the attention of the Council to overhanging branches on the Waterloo Road/Spixworth Road Junction and the possible need for additional lighting on the King’s Head corner.
The meeting closed at 7.45 p.m.
